


 

 

 

What We Have Heard So Far 
Feedback received on the study to-date from Consultation 
Groups, Open Houses, and general inquiries is focused on the 
following areas: 

• Recognizing the need for the north-south travel demand as well 

as the east-west travel in this area 
• Leveraging the benefits of the road extension for public transit 
• Clarifying the role of Rideau Road and Hawthorne Road in the 

road network 
• Defining the role of the road extension as part of the City-wide 

truck route network 

• Clarifying the location of the intersection at Albion Road 
• Providing an appropriate setback from the Casino Wetland (part 

of the Leitrim Provincially Significant Wetland) 
• Studying the alignment and intersection location at Bank Street 

and Hawthorne Road 
• Considering opportunities to mitigate property impacts 
• Respecting the natural environment heritage system and 

avoid/minimize impacts to it 
• Ensuring drainage is properly planned as part of the EA 

Recommended Plan and future detailed design 

Input was used to refine and select the Preliminary Recommended 
Plan for the extension of Earl Armstrong Road. 



The Recommended Plan 
The Recommended Plan provides for an easterly extension 
of Earl Armstrong Road east of Albion Road, connecting to 
Bank Street and further east to Hawthorne Road, as a 
continuous major road that adds transportation capacity, 
mobility choices, and resiliency to the Riverside South, 
Leitrim and adjoining rural area transportation network. 

Several potential corridors have been evaluated. After 
receiving input from the consultation groups and the general 
public, refinements were made to the preliminary preferred 
corridor. As such, the Preferred 
Corridor for the extension of 
Earl Armstrong Road is shown 
here. The Earl Armstrong Road 
Extension is proposed for 
implementation in two phases: 
Albion Road to Bank Street 
(Phase 1) and Bank Street to 
Hawthorne Road (Phase 2). Phase 1 
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